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Let’s face it; no one likes change, but as Heraclitus said “The Only Thing That Is Constant Is 
Change.”  It’s one of our basic fears because when things change we are uncertain as to 
what to expect and not sure who or what is in control. 
 
I encourage you to find positive ways to embrace change because it often is for our 
betterment and learning and growing.  Just think about what it was like for you each time you 
transitioned, into a new class, a new school, a new job.  Think about the times in your life 
when change meant a new spouse, a new child, more love. 
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Granted there are a lot of changes that also have brought heartache, like the death of that spouse, a 
change in your ability to work, downsizing as those children left the nest. 
 
We don’t always like the change but we often can see the value.  We want our children to succeed in life 
and as hard as it is to see them leave we know in our hearts that is better for them in the long run. 
 
We will be making some changes in our worship over the course of the next few months.  Some people may 
like the changes and others not so much.  The worship committee’s hope is that through the changes we 
will create new and fresh worship experiences in order to enhance our relationship with Christ.  If we sing a 
song that you do not particularly care for look around and see if someone else is touched by it.  It may not 
be your cup of tea but if it is bringing another person into a deeper relationship with God then we must all 
rejoice.   
 
We are trying to be thoughtful about the changes we are making and will continue to use resources such as 
the Worship Design Studio by Rev. Marcia McFee and preaching books by Rev. Adam Hamilton.  We will 
then spend time evaluating the changes to determine if in fact they are of value.  
 
Last year during Lent we prayed the Lord’s Prayer in different ways.  Sometimes we become complacent in 
our habits and we end up reading the scripture, praying the prayers or singing the hymns without much 
thought just because this is what we have done all along.  Altering words or placement of things will 
sometimes jolt us out of that and give us cause to think about what we are doing and what Jesus wants us 
to do. 
 
May our worship be pleasing to God and may it nourish our souls. 
 
In Christ’s Service, 

John 4:24: "God is spirit, and those who worship Him must worship in spirit and truth." 
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Friday, September 30:  There are various things that can be done this day, beginning at 9:00 am.   Baking 
pies; chopping apples; cutting cheese; final set up of tables, chairs, centerpieces, decorations, signs; and 
anything else we think of to make Saturday run smoothly!   
 
Publicity:  The signs are up and the local news media has been helping to spread the word.  You can, too!  
Continue to encourage your friends, neighbors and co-workers to come out! 
 
Decorations:  Betsy Sword is busy making the church look festive!  If you have any ideas or suggestions, 
check with her ASAP! 
 
“Famous” Apple Crumb Pies:  The pies are made!  Order your own, freshly baked or frozen.  Pie order 
forms are available at the Fest bulletin board or the website. $15 each - get some for the upcoming holidays! 
 
Lunch: Our menu consists of smoked pulled pork sandwiches, ribs, hot dogs, baked potatoes, chips, 
coleslaw, baked beans, cold drinks, coffee/tea & apple pie slices.   A few runners needed to get orders 
from vendors and keeping an eye on making sure the hot drinks are available, the paper goods and 
condiments are stocked and the trash/recycle areas picked up. 
 
Crafts/Gifts:  The Friendship Circle (Mondays at 10:30 am) and My Fair Ladies (Mondays at 7:30 pm) are 
finishing up with their projects for purchase.  See Bobbie Grant if you have any questions. 
  
Apple Fritters/Oreos:  We need a few people to help in this area with making the batter and a few 
individuals to sell them! 
 
Children’s Crafts:  Will be located in the courtyard (weather permitting).  We're looking for youth to help 
our leaders.   
 
Vendors: We can always squeeze another vendor in.  If you know of anyone still interested in joining us, 
have them contact Rose. 
  
Music:  Still River Ramblers will be performing Bluegrass music.  Any students willing to play from 10:00 
am – 11:00 am or from 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm are welcome. Please see Rose or Darlene. 
 
REMINDER TO ALL WORKERS:  Wear your UMC Monroe t-shirt and nametag!  In addition, please 
park your cars on Hannah Lane, at the parsonage or in the upper lot near shed as parking becomes 
very tight.  It would be great to have someone available to direct traffic at our busy time 11:00 am – 
2:00 pm. 
 
Clean-up:  As we did last year, the majority of our cleanup will wait until Sunday after worship.  However, we 
will need to get our Fellowship Hall back in shape for coffee hour on Sunday! If you can’t help during the 
day, stop in at 3:00 pm and we’ll put you to work. 
 
Your co-chairs:  Rose Aiello 203.556.1513 or Darlene Dobler-Palin 203.893.5594. 

Harvest Fest 2016 
Saturday, October 1 10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

… rain or shine! 
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This just in … 
 
Heather Arnold was caught – cleaning the 
sanctuary.   
 

John Rajpolt was caught – taking out the 
recycling.   
 

Paul Lesko was caught – sweeping.   
 

Rose Aiello and Gail Mas were caught – 
cleaning out the freezer.   
 

Dottie Hossler was caught – doing a major 
kitchen clean-up.   

… thank you! 
Who will be caught next? 

UMC Monroe has a Pokéstop and Gym for all those outgoing Pokémon players 
and we will offer FREE LURES from 11 am - 2 pm at this year's Annual Harvest 
Festival! See you on Saturday, October 1! 
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Let’s  
Celebrate! 

Please submit additions and corrections to the birthday and 
anniversary list to the office at umc@umcmonroe.org or 
203.268.8395.  We don’t want to miss anyone!  Thanks! 

10/01 Nancy Gray 
10/02 Kurt Bassett 
10/03 Maya Chaudhary 
10/03 Dave York 
10/10 Erin Brantley 
10/18 Haley Bassett 
10/23 Patrick Chrislip 
10/25 Russ Gray 
10/26 Kevin Early 
10/28 Will Steese 

happy birthday 

10/10 Ina and Art Beardsley 
10/15 Cheryl and Mike Pavia 
10/20 Sheryl and John Rajpolt 

happy anniversary 

Seeking Coffee Hour Hosts 
It’s a wonderful way to support fellowship! Sign up using our new online SignUpGenius registration process -
- visit our website and click on the coffee cup and you’re ready to host a coffee hour! All of the basics are 
supplied including coffee, tea, sugar and paper goods.  Coffee making instructions are in the kitchen.  As 
host we ask that you make the coffee, heat the tea water, supply the creamer and juice and clean up.  
Snacks and sweets are not required unless you’d like to provide them. Please consider taking a Sunday and 
sign up today!  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!  The Monroe Food 
Pantry is in desperate need of help on Mondays 1:00 
pm – 6:00 pm, Wednesdays 9:00 am - 1:00 pm, 
Thursdays 9:00 am – 1:00 pm and one Saturday per 
month.   Any amount of time that you could give 
would be greatly appreciated!  For more information, 
please contact Gail Mas. 

Please join us during and after worship on Sunday, 
October 23 for Missions Sunday. The Missions 
Committee will share information about mission 
opportunities and ways to get involved in the mission 
work of our church. 

REMINDER:  The deadline to submit information 
to Denise (umc@umcmonroe.org) for our monthly 
newsletter is the 15th of each month.  When making 
your submission, please include all content and 
provide a contact name. Any submission received 
after the deadline is not guaranteed publication and 
may be deferred to the next month.  Thank you! 
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Having been a member of the UMCM since birth, Lauren is 
excited to return to the church as the new pianist/organist. 
It is her hope that by sharing her talents, it will give 
congregants a sense of inspiration, hope, and rejuvenation 
during worship services. Lauren's husband Matthew and 
daughter Hailey will likely be in attendance on most 
Sundays, so be sure to say hello! 
 
Right:  Lauren was introduced to the congregation by Marilyn 
Jones, her predecessor and former piano teacher. 

Please join us in welcoming 

Lauren Pavia Cacace 
as our new church pianist/organist! 

St. Vincent's Medical Mission at Home 2016 
… help us help those in need 
 
* Collecting now through October 7, 2016 * 
 
St. Vincent's Second Annual Medical Mission at Home is designed to deliver healthcare, social and 
support services to those who might not otherwise have access to these services in the greater 
Bridgeport area. Last year was a big success and an even bigger turnout is expected this year. All 
services are FREE and NO insurance is needed. 
 
Please consider contributing (travel size only): 
 
• reader eyeglasses 
• shampoo & soap 
• toothpaste & toothbrushes 
• deodorant 
• tissues 
• combs 
• WetOnes ® Towelettes 
• diapers - infant up to size 3 
 
Please place your donations in the collection bin located in the narthex on or before October 7, 
2016. 
 
Questions? Please contact Carin Florin at parishnurse@umcmonroe.org. 
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UMC MONROE 
YOUTH NEWS 

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support the 
United Methodist Church of Monroe every time you shop, at no 
cost to you. Visit our website for a link to AmazonSmile.  Be sure to 
complete the one-time setup by selecting United Methodist Church 
of Monroe (EIN: 06-6034463) and the church will receive donations 
for qualifying purchases anytime you shop on smile.amazon.com.  
For more information, please visit our website and search 
AmazonSmile or contact Steve Arnold or Kathy Schmalkuche. 
 

Add smile.amazon.com to your 
browser’s bookmarks! 

Date Time Location Event Description 

October 1 All Day Whole Church Help with the Harvest Festival 
October 9 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm Youth Room Regular meeting 
October 15 6:00 pm - 8:00 pm Fellowship Hall Family Game Night 
October 16 2:00 pm - 4:00 pm Fellowship Hall Ben’s Bells 
October 23 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm Youth Room Regular meeting 
October 30 4:00 pm - 6:00 pm Youth Room Halloween Party 
	

Lots of exciting things happening as we kick off this year's Youth Group!  On our regular 
meeting on October 9th we will talk about the upcoming year and make some 
plans.  Anyone who did not complete the paperwork yet will do so.  Every weekend there 
will be something to do, whether it is our regular meeting (which is generally the 2nd and 
4th Sunday of each month from 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm), Game Night or a trip.  We are still 
looking for volunteers for the 9th, 23rd and 30th – please let Pastor Martha know if you can 
help.  
 
Here are the plans for October: 

Friends are always welcome – 
no need for them to belong to our church!! 
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FOR YOUR INFORMATION … 

Change for Waterman Scholarship 
We are collecting loose change for the Waterman Scholarship Fund.  There is a jug in the 
narthex for you to deposit loose change.  All coins accepted!  Keep an eye on the thermometer 
and watch it rise with your help! 

Mini Missions:  Soup 
It’s getting cooler out — let’s fill the wagon with soup!  Cans, soup mixes, broths … let’s 
help to fill the shelves at the Monroe Food Pantry! 
 

Pastor Martha kicks off the new Sunday 
School year during the Youth Moment …  

… and with a Dedication of Teachers (L-R 
Sheryl Rajpolt, Cari Harris, Patty Hornak, 
Rose Aiello (Lay Leader), Sue Simmons and 
Marsha Cohen) 
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UMC Monroe’s choir serenaded 
the birthday girl with Marilyn 
(words by Sheryl Rajpolt), sung 
to the tune of Mame 

The choir presented Marilyn with a 
handmade quilt and Dotti Hossler 
presented a monetary gift from the 
congregation 

Pastor Martha and Marilyn’s 
church family sent her forth 
in prayer 

Marilyn and the Jones family (L-R 
daughter-in-law Donna, granddaughter 
Kelly, Marilyn, son Kent and daughter 
Renee) enjoyed a family meal at her 
potluck luncheon  

Page 9 of 20 
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It was a busy morning at UMC Monroe on Saturday, September 17.  Apple pies are ready for our 
Harvest Festival on Saturday, October 1 (10:00 am – 3:00 pm) … rain or shine!  
 
Thanks to everyone who helped make pies or contributed ingredients … truly a multi-generational 
effort and a great job by all!  
 
Order your freshly baked or frozen pies NOW at www.umcmonroe.org or complete a pie order form 
(on the Fest bulletin board).  Pies are $15 each … don’t forget to order enough for the upcoming 
holidays!  
 
Please help spread the word … tell your family, friends, co-workers, classmates, teammates, 
neighbors, etc. – we’ll see you at the Harvest Festival!! 
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Susan’s Garden 
at Webb Mountain Discovery Zone 

September 24, 2016 

Back row:  Lynn, Tanya, Kaisa, Cooper, Ellie, Hana, Pastor Martha, Joe and Priscilla 
Front row:  Juliana and Nick 

It was a beautiful fall day for our church's turn to help tend the Susan Kimball Memorial Butterfly Garden at Webb 
Mountain Discovery Zone!  After our gardening work was done, we took a nice hike on the trails and even found some 
Pokémon along the way!  A very nice way to spend this gorgeous day! 
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Family Game Night is Saturday, October 15, from 6:00 
pm – 8:00 pm. Bring your favorite game to share. Join us for 
lots of fun and fellowship!  

Mercy Learning Center needs Tutors – 637 Park Avenue, Bridgeport – to 
teach English Language Learners, Math & Reading – they meet twice a week 
for 2 hours – no prior teaching experience necessary – one day training 
session required– Center is open between 8:00 am – 5:00 pm.  Call 
203.334.6699 or email Lynn Gabriel (lynn.gabriel@mercylearningcenter.org) 
or Sandra Santy (Sandra.santy@mercylearningcenter.org). 

Connecticut Hospice, Inc. is recruiting new volunteers for weekdays, evenings or weekends. 
Orientation and Training sessions to begin this Fall. Call Joan Cullen, Director of Volunteers at 
203.315.7510. 

Our Immersion Bible Study: Romans continues on October 6, 13 and 20.  
We’ll be meeting at 10:00 am in Meeting Room 2.  For more information about 
the study, please contact Pastor Martha. 

Two Planks:  2016 – 2017 Season 
Blithe Spirit  October 21, 22, 23, 28, 29, 30 
La Cage au Folles February 24, 25, 26 and March 3, 4, 

5, 10, 11, 12 
The Odd Couple May 5, 6, 7, 12, 13, 14 

For more information and to purchase tickets, please visit twoplankstheater.org.  

UMC Monroe’s choir is back!  We welcome any new 
members that would like to join us.  We rehearse on Wednesday 
evenings from 7:30 pm – 8:30 pm and again on Sunday mornings 
at 8:45 am.  We have two rehearsal times so that if you can’t 
make one, you can come to the other!   
 
Contact:  Michelle Lambert 

The Social Issues Discussion Group  
Join us for a forum where concerned believers discuss their views on 
various social issues.  The discussion is truly open with no agenda or 
curriculum to follow.  Meeting dates: October 16, November 20 and 
December 18 at 11:30 am in Meeting Room 1. 
 
Moderator:  David York  
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Are you ready to walk from Monroe to Bethlehem? Mary made 
the journey to Bethlehem on the back of a donkey while in labor with 
Jesus (not from CT).  Our journey may be 5,622 miles but it will not 
be as harrowing as hers. We are a few weeks behind but I am 
confident this will not make us late. Let’s walk into the Christmas 
season to both spiritual and physical health!  
 
This will be the same process as the Walk to Jerusalem. We will take 
this imaginary walk to Bethlehem by logging our steps either online or 
on a tracking form on a weekly basis.  Our steps will be converted to 
miles and tracked on a map to show our progress. This will be posted 
on a bulletin board in Fellowship Hall.   
 
Our walk begins on Sunday October 2 -- devotionals and pedometers 
will be available at church that day.   Everyone is welcome to take this 
walk ... no one is left behind!   
 
Carin Florin, RN-BC/Parish Nurse 
 

UMC Monroe � 515 Cutlers Farm Road � 203.268.8395 
www.umcmonroe.org � parishnurse@umcmonroe.org 

Walk to Bethlehem 
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2015 National Day of Prayer 
	Sunday, October 16, 2016 

2:00 pm – 4:00 pm 
 
 “Be Kind” is a simple message that can have a big impact on the 
world around us!  The Missions Committee is excited to host Ben's 
Bells as we work together on a collaborative art project designed to 
spread kindness throughout our community.  Please save the date for 
this special event.  More details and registration information coming 
soon! We hope to see you there!! 
 

For more information on how to get involved with this mission 
project, contact Tanya Lennon at tanyalennon@aol.com. 
 

UMC Monroe � 515 Cutlers Farm Road � 203.268.8395 
www.umcmonroe.org � umc@umcmonroe.org 

 

Ben’s Bells 

Save the date! 
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2015 National Day of Prayer 
	

Friday, October 21 and Friday, November 4 
7:00 pm – 8:30 pm � Meeting Room 1 

Cost:  $20 per class 
 
God spoke to the prophets of old, and he is still speaking today. We all have the ability to listen for 
guidance, as Jesus told us, "These things and greater than these will you do when I am gone." The 
purpose of this class is to practice quieting the mind, connecting to the divine through prayer, and 
listening for Gods guidance. All prayer and spiritual work is centered on working through Christ for 
the highest good of all concerned. 
 
The format will start with a relaxation, invocational prayer, and a guided meditation.  After that we will 
practice exercises to listen for guidance for ourselves and for others.  We will keep a journal to 
record and share (if desired) insights and experiences.  My hope is that you will discover and 
strengthen your spiritual gifts, bringing more comfort, peace and insight to your life experiences. 
 
Please come to class with several questions or issues in which you would like to receive spiritual 
guidance.   
 
For more information, please contact Michelle Lambert. 
 

UMC Monroe � 515 Cutlers Farm Road � 203.268.8395 
www.umcmonroe.org � umc@umcmonroe.org 

Receiving Guidance 
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DATE: Saturday, November 5, 2016 (rain or shine) 
TIME:  9:00 am – 12:00 pm 
LOCATION: Village Square, 401 Monroe Turnpike/Route 111, Monroe, CT 
 (across from McDonald’s) 
COST:  $10 standard archive box (approximately 15”x12”x10”) 
 Prices increase $5.00 per size according to container  
PAYMENT: Cash, or checks over $30.00 (made out to: UMC Monroe) 

TO BENEFIT MISSIONS NEAR AND FAR OF THE  
 

United Methodist Church of Monroe 
 

For more information email:  papershredding@umcmonroe.org  
or visit our website www.umcmonroe.org 

Proper destruction of confidential documents is a critical step in ensuring that you and your 
customers don’t become victims of identity fraud.  Take advantage of the convenience and security 
of having your sensitive household and business records destroyed by the Pros. 

The material placed in the PROSHRED bin can include:   
 
office paper NCR paper invoice paper colored paper 
windowed envelopes glossy paper file folders computer paper 
brochures  fax paper ledger paper letterhead 
laser printouts product sheets envelopes other office paper 
 

* No need to remove staples, paperclips, binders, etc.  Shredding will be done on-site. * 

Paper Shredding 
Fundraiser Event  

 

Individuals and Businesses Welcome 
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Birthing Kits 
 
Every year we make as many birthing kits as we can to send down to annual conference.  The kit 
consists of a three foot square of heavy clear plastic, 3 twelve inch pieces of string, a small bar of 
soap, a pair of rubber gloves, a single edge razor blade and two receiving blankets in a plastic 
bag.  We also send conference a dollar for every kit to help with the shipping.  They are sent to 
areas where no doctors or clean facilities are available.  These kits are all that these women have 
to help insure a safer delivery.  
 
Mercy Learning Center 
 
This wonderful non-profit group helps women in the greater Bridgeport area gain the knowledge 
they need to help pull themselves and their families out of poverty.  Currently they have almost 
900 women enrolled in various kinds of learning.  Offerings include English, reading, parenting, 
household finance, a pathway to a high school diploma, assistance to go on to college and many 
other skills.  We have an ongoing collection of toddler clothes, diapers, etc. to help support the 
free day care center they provide for students while they are attending classes.  We held a shower 
last spring for the day care center and are planning on making this an annual town-wide 
event.  We regularly deliver all contributions to Mercy Learning Center.  Tutors and volunteers are 
always welcome. 
 
St. John's Family Center 
 
This wonderful mission has a free clothes closet available on Monday, Wednesday and Friday for 
the needy in the Bridgeport area.  We regularly deliver donated clothes & shoes to them.  They 
accept all clean usable clothing & shoes for men, women & children. The women attending Mercy 
Learning Center come here for appropriate clothing for job interviews, etc. 
 
United Congregational Thrift Shop 
 
Other items that are donated are brought here to help this church provide household items, etc. at 
an affordable price to the needy in the area.  The money is then used to help them provide 
assistance to the needy. 
 
 
Submitted by:  Bobbie Grant	
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Prayer Concerns 

1

The family of Melissa – Vicki Whalen’s friend - on 
her passing 

Jessica Iannacone - Wallace’s niece - answers 
as to why masses on lungs even while working 
with several doctors and tests 

Quintin Brantley - continued progress in recovery 
Richard Rice - Pastor Martha's father - chest pain 
Max Gray - herniated disk 
Laurie 
Bobbie Grant's friend - Carrie 
Anita Stabler-Hussey and friend Esther - passing 

of Esther's son Billy 
Dotty Cedergren 
Anita Stabler-Hussey's niece - Marsha 
Russ (Fudd) Gaffney - continued recovery 
Anita Stabler-Hussey's granddaughter – Danielle 

- radiation treatment 
Friend of Kathy Schmalkuche – Deni - medical 

tests 
Anita Stabler-Hussey's brother - George 
Amanda 
Roy G – 8-year old with serious epilepsy 
Gail Mas’ niece Suzette 
Paula Fromm’s brother-in-law - Jim Cooper 
A father facing eviction and brother dying of 

cancer 
Ronald - Ethel Abraham's brother - leukemia 
Friend of Wallace’s - Audrey Scott - on dialysis 

and in need of a kidney transplant   
Millie Derle’s sister – Bev - cancer 
Friend of Billy Schmalkuche – Jill - strength for 

long-term rehab from surgery for spinal injuries 
Charlotte - Marilyn’s friend 
Marilyn Jones’ niece – Kathryn - ALS 
Dexton 
Olivia-baby with Tuberous Sclerosis causing 

seizures 

2

Marilyn Jones’ nieces:  Vicky with tongue 
cancer and Amy experiencing paralysis 

Michelle Lambert’s friend Melissa - brain tumor 
Dolores Ovesny 
Jeff York 
Tom Boomershine 
Darcy and Cameron  
Robert Ellis - co-worker of Claudia Wallace - 

cancer    
Greg-Gail Mas’ nephew - cancer 
Evelyn Sweetnam - hospice care 
Linda Summa - Turner’s daughter - cancer 
Theresa - friend of Yorks - cancer 
Olivia - Juvenile Diabetes 
Sue Simmons’ friend – Debbie - MS 
Jimmy - Bobbie Grant’s friend’s son 
Fromm’s friend - Radovan Frzop 
York’s daughter-in-law - Lori 
Jodi Kles - Sheryl’s cousin - living with rare form 

of cancer 
  
Military personnel 
Unemployed 
First responders, firemen, policemen 
Persons dealing with serious medical issues, 

drug addiction 
Caregivers 
Guidance for world leaders 
Covenant to Care children, foster children 
Those who do not have anyone to pray for them 
Christians around the world persecuted for their 

faith 
For all families who are involved in drugs and 

addiction 
Bringing an end to the drug epidemic and 

deaths 
30 million refugees without basic necessities of 

life 

If	you	would	like	to	add	a	person	to	our	prayer	list,	or	to	receive	a	weekly	copy	of	the	joys	and	concerns	
email	prayerrequest@umcmornoe.org,	call	the	office	or	leave	your	request	in	the	collection	plate.			

Names	will	remain	on	the	prayer	list	for	3	weeks.		If	you	would	like	your	name	or	that	of	a	relative	or	
friend	to	stay	on	the	list	longer,	please	contact	the	office.	

HO-HO-HO HOLD THE DATE! 
 
Breakfast with Santa is set for Saturday, December 17 at 9:00 am. 
Stay tuned for more details!  Questions:  Anita Stabler-Hussey. 
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An easy way to let others know about the good things 
going on at UMC Monroe is to LIKE us on Facebook. 
 
Go to www.facebook.com/umcmonroe/ and click on 
the “Like” button on the top of the page.  Then, in the 
box that appears, click on “All Notifications.”  This will 
ensure that you see updates and photos posted to 
our page! 

Check us out on 
Social Media! 

1

Visit our website for a repository of 
information about our church and 
activities!  Are you looking for a copy of a 
current or old newsletter?  Do you want to 
enroll for one of our events?  Are you curious 
when the next Game Night is?  Were you out 
of town last Sunday and want to check out 

2

Pastor Martha’s sermon?   Are you wondering if an event has been cancelled due to inclement weather?  
Do you need a copy of an event flyer to print, email or share to Facebook to let your friends know what 
we’re doing at UMC Monroe?  
 
If you answer YES to any of these questions, please visit our website for this type information and much, 
much more – the site is fully searchable, too!!  Visit our website TODAY at www.umcmonroe.org! 
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	 ** Please visit our website for the most up-to-date information about our activities. ** 


